Jimmy Pratt Memorial Outreach Centre 
Board Meeting: June 16, 2020 4:00-5:15 pm. (Teleconference)
Present: Anne Marche ©, Linda Andrews®, Treva Aberle, Peter Elliot, Don Bradbury, George Parsons Jane Henderson (joined 4:30)
Regrets: Heather Mills, Krista Koerner,
Absent: Chris LeGrow
1. Adoption of the Agenda: With the addition to Other Business by George a) Summer Students; b) Securing Doors; c) Offer from John Dawe to Prepare Soup
Motion: The agenda was approved, moved by Peter, 2nded by Treva. Carried
2. Ann welcomed Krista to the board. Krista sent regrets today for medical reasons.
3. Adoption of the May 19 meeting minutes: Distributed to board members by email May 30th.

Motion: Moved by Peter, 2nded by Don. Carried 
Business Arising: Actionable Items (new notes in italics)
· Action: George resent the link (food safety course) to the board today and will also send it to the volunteer email list. Completed. 

· Action: Anne will invite Krista to attend the next Executive meeting. Completed, Krista attended the executive meeting on June 8th.

· Action: George will complete the required form and ask Melissa to prepare the check. Anne agreed to sign it. Completed.

· Action: George will start the process (volunteer profiling). Photographs need to be of good quality and a consistent format. The plan is to add 2 new people to the website every 1-2 weeks with the option to go back to previous postings.
· Action: Don suggested a meeting of our core volunteers prior to the reopening to share ideas and changes needed. A meeting for all volunteers is planned when we are close to reopening the Centre. This will also be a good time to do the volunteer photos.
4. New Business 
4.1 Financial Update: George 
See also the Operations Managers Report section on Sponsors.
Extra costs are mainly due to the need to purchase soup and fruit. Our spending is on par with last year.

The $20,000 Fortis donation will help us get through without our usual fundraising activities, e.g. concerts, dinners, etc.

A revised 6- month budget is needed and a meeting is planned for the near future with our bookkeeper Gerard, Krista and George.

4.2 Operations Managers (OM) Report 
The report was distributed to board members by email yesterday and George spoke to it today. 

Don asked for an update about parking. The actual number of available parking spaces is not decreased. There will be parking on 1 side of Hutchings Lane, plus we have requested use of the 2 spaces at the end, and 8 spaces are available in the Jag lot. Springdale St. is reserved for the contractors and although New Gower St. has spaces, extreme caution is needed there.
4.3 Life After Covid-19
A Working Committee of stakeholders has been formed to recommend needed changes prior to reopening. The first meeting will happen this week.

Action: Ann & George serve on the group and will report progress to the board.
4.4 Branding-Web Page & Social Media 

Web-Page: Most members liked it, only one did not. Albert is drafting the User’s Manual and once completed the new website will replace the old one.
Social Media: It needs to be dynamic & people focused, e.g. the number of patrons who attended the program today.
Action: Jane is experienced with the platforms and media screening and will take the lead.
5. Other Business
5.1 Summer Students: See OM Report
5.2 Securing Doors: The entrances on George St. were left open on several occasions (see also 8.1 Executive Meeting Notes June 9). George sent an email on June 11th to volunteers about this.
5.3 Offer from John Dawe (SA chef) to prepare soup for Friday Program during the pandemic period until our regular team is back: We have accepted the offer. Our costs associated with purchasing soup from the Hungry Heart Kitchen will be cut by almost half.

8.  Next Regular Monthly Meeting: Scheduled for Tuesday Sept. 8th at 4:00.

The Executive will continue to meet weekly as needed.
